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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
Kia Ora Whānau o Mangorei,

Nau Mai Haere Mai ki to wiki o te reo Maori!

I am forever proud of the fact we have a language special to our country and that the rate and growth of the Māori 
Language continues to grow and build real momentum across the land. I was just the proudest person in the 
marquee when our Kapa Haka Roopu Toitoiwhakamanawa performed - kids just loving the reo, the movement, the 
being-in-unison and the experience of representing the kura - at Tatarakihi.

Let’s keep the momentum building this week as we celebrate the reo in Māori Language week! Thank you to Miss 
Aaliyah Reade who is challenging us at school this week with some great opportunities to kōrero Māori!

I really want to start by encouraging you to get along and hear speaker Kathryn Berkett tonight. I have personally 
heard Kathryn speak from experience and can say she is not only an expert in her field but also has the ability to 
put complex ideas into a very easy to understand way. When she speaks tonight she is coming from a psychology- 
research base that can be so beneficial in how we parent our children. Resilience is one of the top qualities we 
want in our young people and so to hear her speak on this topic will be of interest to all of us that want to be the 
best parents we can be.  Jump on the link and get tickets!

It was wonderful to see our tamariki get in behind the cupcake 
fundraiser for the RSPCA today with some Year 5 and 6 tamariki, 
started all by Shae Collier in Kōtare.  It is always encouraged and 
celebrated by the school when we see our tamariki thinking of 
how they can look to make the world a better place in using what 
they have at hand.  I certainly know Mums and Dads get in behind 
such things as well so thank you for supporting your tamariki when 
they want to do such things. 

A huge well done to our range of runners who represented the kura at the New Plymouth Cross Country - ka rawe 
kia koutou! We hope to have these results next week and this will support selection of our runners to head to the 
Taranaki Cross Country next week.

I am currently in Christchurch at the NZ and Australian Principals’ Conference - a bit chilly here but lovely to be in 
Te Wai Pounamu.  I had the privilege of visiting some schools down here and it was really affirming that the work 
we are involved in at school, and the teachers we have delivering the curriculum are top notch.  I look forward to 
sharing more about the conference next week.

Have a mīharo week and give some māori kupu a go in your homes and workplaces!

Ngā Mihinui,
Gary Poulgrain (TUMUAKI)

KNOWING MYSELF, KNOWING OUR PLACE, FINDING MY FUTURE
'E mohio pū ko wai au, e mōhio pū ki tāku turanga, kia rapu tāku huarahi'

Week 9 , Term 3
Wednesday 18th 

September 2024

mailto:office@mangorei.school.nz
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EVENTS
TONIGHT - RAISING RESILIENT CHILDREN WITH KATHRYN BERKETT
Friday 20th September - SCHOOL PHOTOS

- Pizza Lunch Day
Monday 23rd September - Vision & Hearing Testing for students who require one

- BOARD MEETING @6PM IN THE LIBRARY
Tuesday 24th September - Year 6 Swim Safe Group 1 - Aquatic Centre (11am - 12pm)

- Year 6 Swim Safe Group 2 - Aquatic Centre (1pm - 2pm)
Wednesday 25th September - Year 6 Swim Safe Group 1 - Aquatic Centre (11am - 12pm)

- Year 6 Swim Safe Group 2 - Aquatic Centre (1pm - 2pm)
Thursday 26th September - Year 6 Swim Safe Group 1 - Aquatic Centre (11am - 12pm)

- Year 6 Swim Safe Group 2 - Aquatic Centre (1pm - 2pm)
Friday 27th September - LAST DAY OF TERM 3 
Monday 14th October - FIRST DAY OF TERM 4
Thursday 17th October - Otago Problem solving #6 (FINAL)
Friday 25th October - PETS DAY
Monday 28th October -     LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY (KURA CLOSED)
Friday 1st November - Puanga Kapahaka Competition

- Ahuwhenua Adapted Sports Fun Day for Te Tihi o Taranaki Team
Friday 15th November - TEACHER ONLY DAY (FOCUS on CURRICULUM REFRESH)
Monday 25th November - Science Roadshow Years 4-8 here at school!
Friday 13th December - River Safety - Kororā (Year 7/8)
Monday 16th December - River Safety - Tūturiwhatu (Year 7/8)
Tuesday 17th December - River Safety - Torora (Year 7/8)
Friday 20th December - LAST DAY OF TERM 4

CONGRATULATIONS - KA RAWE
❖ Baylen Wells - for obtaining his Services & Duties Achievement Certificate
❖ Jacob Gregory - for obtaining his Services & Duties Excellence Certificate

PHOTOLIFE SCHOOL PHOTOS - THIS FRIDAY 2Oth SEPTEMBER
If you would like sibling photos (the children must be attending this school). 
Please complete the form that was sent home last week and it must be returned 
to the office by tomorrow Thursday 19th September.  Get the hairbrush out ready to go!
Unfortunately we are unable to predict what time photos will be taken for each class.

REMINDER PETS DAY - FRIDAY 25th OCTOBER - GET INVOLVED WHĀNAU!
HOW TO ENTER YOUR PET:
To enter your pet for Pets Day, please following the link below. Entries close on  Friday 27th September  

  PETS DAY ENTRY FORM 2024
The classes available are:

● Calf Rearing and Leading
● Lamb Rearing and Leading - Junior Years 1- 4, Senior Years 5-8
● Competitive Dogs -  Obstacle Course - Junior Years 1- 4, Senior Years 5-8
● Non Competitive Dogs - Doggy Display
● Small Animals (eg. cats, rabbits, guinea pigs, birds etc) - On display in the hall  

 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1lYqKy8huh7KJPloeRgnPXavg97Y6O2foT-sPKk_2wq0/edit
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AIMS GAMES - ROCK CLIMBING BY BRODIE STEWART
On Monday 8th September I went to AIMS Games to compete in rock climbing.  
In the qualifiers, I got to the top of the wall on three out of four climbs on a 
top rope.  Then I went to bouldering where I topped two out of three climbs.  
After that I went to speed where I scored 12 seconds and 9 seconds.  I then 
qualified for the quarter finals.  The climbs difficulty increased drastically, so it 
only topped 1 out of 3 top ropes and none out of 2 boulder climbs. Sadly I 
didn't qualify for semi finals, but I was happy with my performance overall.  I 
loved the experience as it was a challenge that helps me improve and grow. 

By: Brodie Stewart - Tūturiwhatu

** We are looking forward to next week's posts from our other 2 
competitors!**

NEW PLYMOUTH CROSS COUNTRY
Some of our Year 4, 5 and 6 top Cross Country runners took part in the New Plymouth Cross Country at 
Vogeltown Park yesterday.  It was a mixed bag of weather with sun, rain and hail, but the students showed 
amazing resilience.  They demonstrated the school values really well throughout the day and were so 
supportive of each other.  A special mention goes to Mason Noblet who placed 1st in the 9 Year Old Boys race!  

Those competing were:

9 YEAR OLD GIRLS 9 YEAR OLD BOYS
Seul Lee Mason Noblet
Lily Tutavaha Ofek Cohen
Ellie Parker Tate Espin
Aria Orrell Grayson Giles
Evie Orrell Marco Barnes
Ciara Roche Taane Carruthers
Emma Moss-Mason Ethan McLeod
Connagh Rumball
Harper Maxwell

10 YEAR OLD GIRLS 10 YEAR OLD BOYS
Erin van Deventer Julien Johnston-Saywell
Olivia Grimmer Jerome Ma
Sofia Danych Kevin Pan
Abrielle Goldsmith Connor Mullineux
Paige Olliver Lincoln Saunders
Audrey Lightfoot Luke McLeod

Indie Weaver

11 YEAR OLD GIRLS 11 YEAR OLD BOYS
Kinley Hayward Maihi Goldsmith
Willa Espin Reef Stieller
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ENVIRO GROUP - WHEN LIFE GIVES YOU LEMONS…
Last week the Enviro group (and some helpers) attacked the orchard again to harvest what we could of the 

remaining lemons. There was a lot of furious picking and several bags worth of lemons were picked. We talked 

about plans for the lemons and we decided that when life gives you lemons… make lemonade! We will make 

lemonade this week to use the lemons. Big thanks to Mr Craig Henson for bringing this kaupapa alive!

Here are a few pictures of us picking.

PŌTAE TIME AGAIN IN TERM 4
All students must wear wide brimmed pōtae (hat) during Terms 4 & 1 when outside. 

Please support your tamariki by checking they have a routine of having this at school everyday. 

REMINDER: PARKING DROP OFF/PICK UP TIMES
A friendly reminder to please ensure that you are not parking 
across the driveways of our neighbor's properties.  We have 
had a few complaints of late regarding this matter and people 
not being able access their properties because their driveway 
access is blocked.  A concerned member of the public has also 
brought to our attention that cars are being parked over lines, 
blocking the roads and parking over yellow lines.  We have 
been in contact with the NPDC about the concerns in this area.
We are encouraging our tamariki who live south of Oakwood, 
or are picked up south of Oakwood to exit out the Oakwood 
exit (near the Kīkorangi Playground) to then walk around the 
cul de sac if not with an adult.

SPCA - CUPCAKE FUNDRAISER
As mentioned above Shae Collier and friends were raising 
money for the SPCA today and Wow ... the total funds raised 
$727.50!!  How amazing.
Mangorei School are now in first place on the school leader 
board for their kind donations!!
Well done to all students and staff who helped make this 
happen and for all the awesome cupcakes made by our 
Mangorei whānau.
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YEARS 0-8 CRICKET –  TERM 4 2024 - FINAL REMINDER 
Sign your child up for Term 4 cricket!!!  Please complete the registration through following the link to the PlayHQ 
website below by Friday 20th September.  Only those children who have registered and paid 
their subscription online by this date will be able to be placed into teams. Should you have any questions or 
concerns please contact cody.chilcott@mangorei.school.nz, or the school office. 

The subscription for this  term will be: 
Years 0-2 Students $20 per player Year 3-8 Students $30 per player 

Due by Friday 20th September, Payments are to be made to Mangorei School: 15-3957-0536753-00 

SUPERSTAR KIWI (Years 1 & 2) and SUPERSTAR INCREDIBALL (Years 3-6) will be  played on a Friday evening 
between 5pm and 7pm. The first game of the season will be  played on Friday 25th October. 

SUPER SMASH (Years 5 & 6) & SUPER BASH (Years 7 & 8) will be played on Saturday  mornings with the first 
game starting on Saturday 26th October. 

YEARS 0-8 TERM 4 CRICKET REGISTRATION FORM

*** PLEASE NOTE – Registering is a commitment that your child will play in a  team for the full term and 
once teams are confirmed and registered, fees will  be due for payment and are not refundable. *** 

YEAR 1 & 2 NETBALL - TERM 4 2024 - FINAL REMINDER
A reminder from last week’s newsletter that registrations are now open for Year 1 & 2 Netball!!
We are also requiring the wonderful expertise of volunteers and helpers to make these teams a success; if you 
are happy to help or wanting to learn to coach or umpire please email angela.duncan@mangorei.school.nz 
before Wednesday 18th September.  

Coaches are required to attend a star helper workshop. Information for Star Helper workshops is now live on 
the Netball Taranaki website and you can now register (click here)

Games are played on Wednesdays from 3.30pm onwards.  There is plenty of excitement to go around with dress 
up days and 30-minute skill development sessions delivered by the friendly Junior Co-ordinators.

The Netball season begins on Wednesday 16th October (Term 4) through until 11th December - 9 weeks.
Any further questions feel free to contact me.

Angela Duncan (Toutouwai, angela.duncan@mangorei.school.nz)  

Registrations close Wednesday 18th Sept. Please follow the link:  Year 1 & 2 Netball Registration Link
*** PLEASE NOTE – Registering is a commitment that your child will play in a  team for the full term and 

once teams are confirmed and registered, fees will  be due for payment and are not refundable. *** 

INLINE HOCKEY - TERM 4
Is your child interested in playing Inline Hockey in Term 4? 

Games are on Thursday’s between 5:45pm & 7:15pm, beginning 24th October until 12th December. 

Subs for the season are $25 per player.

If so, please read the details in the google forms link below and complete the form by next Wednesday 25th 

September to register your child’s interest. Any questions please email cody.chilcott@mangorei.school.nz

INLINE HOCKEY - TERM 4 REGISTRATIONS

mailto:cody.chilcott@mangorei.school
https://www.playhq.com/new-zealand-cricket/register/c3b74f
mailto:angela.duncan@mangorei.school.nz
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.netballtaranaki.org.nz_futureFERNS_futureferns&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Yh_90Lgs-wazqaH9-FmXdEoCvoQyuOVrJShfY9gye8vbtaiR792G6cK8GIv69DBE&m=kqacWQAW9PAdEaRz6wmtyIFZ3sYBMT649RK_YflauI-F3lOKdPmAiknrP96b5RX9&s=DprkrAOfjwyQ61bhWrOsVjxMGeonggyZrowJ76h0p7g&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.netballtaranaki.org.nz_futureFERNS_starhelpers-2Dcoaches&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Yh_90Lgs-wazqaH9-FmXdEoCvoQyuOVrJShfY9gye8vbtaiR792G6cK8GIv69DBE&m=kqacWQAW9PAdEaRz6wmtyIFZ3sYBMT649RK_YflauI-F3lOKdPmAiknrP96b5RX9&s=36C08UbNIDx-7IlvQeD2S9bZQ6kxjPCJ1DAK-WSzgek&e=
mailto:angela.duncan@mangorei.school.nz
https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/190556?as=t
mailto:cody.chilcott@mangorei.school.nz
https://forms.gle/cZixBb6KoBdco36K6


COMMUNITY NEWS

Please see a link attached for a shared event Athletics Taranaki and TRFU are running together.
These will run for 4 weeks starting Thursday 17th October. With skills and games from both sports.
 
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1105958281260079&set=pb.100055377530438.-2207520000&type=3

COURSE NAME: Kura Hāpori
ORGANISATION: Te Ataarangi ki Taranaki
DATES: 30th September - 29th November 2024
KAIAKO: Te Mahoe Baker
CONTACT: 021 056 9368/temahoebaker@gmail.com

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.facebook.com_photo.php-3Ffbid-3D1105958281260079-26set-3Dpb.100055377530438.-2D2207520000-26type-3D3&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=4WkWX6pazYtxEK4eIWc0ck3ZLGVZJqtXqbh_MNnb6Qk&m=PG6MXf3T-tnAOa6tRIcyxgyBKH-KayGVZ2joV9drziV_rM42VokMf-GyBOdQtEMa&s=2v3VW4v4M3I24ROUhyiJVnZ4qNxettgXJO0IqSukK4o&e=

